
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Missouri Department of Transportation 
Kevin Keith, Director 
 

573.751.2551  
Fax: 573.751.6555 
1.888.ASK MODOT (275.6636) 

June 4, 2012 
 
 
 
Mr. Kevin Ward 
Division Administrator 
Federal Highway Administration 
3220 West Edgewood Drive, Suite H 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65109 
 
Dear Mr. Ward: 
 
The Missouri Department of Transportation is the lead state for the pooled fund TPF-5(239).   
The original name of the pooled fund was “Accelerating Maintenance Innovation 
Implementation and Technology Across State Boundaries”.  However, in developing the 
pooled fund the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) members involved with the pooled 
fund have developed a more streamlined and direct name for the project that has already been 
changed on the Transportation Pooled Fund website.   
 
I’m writing this letter to formalize the new name of “No Boundaries Roadway Maintenance 
Practices”.   One of the states had requested this letter be sent to update the name change and 
can be used with their funding transfer request form for this project to their respective Federal 
Highway Administration Office for concurrence.  A copy of this letter will be sent to each of 
the participating states.   
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at (573) 526-4328.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bill Stone 
Research Administrator 
 


